Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Merry, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation, the Cabinet has resolved as follows:
1. To approve the alternative investment strategy proposed for the Phase 3 schools as outlined in this report;

2. To approve the development of the proposal for All Hallows RC High and Wentworth High Schools as Phase 3a of Salford’s BSF Programme;

3. To approve the development of the proposal for St George’s RC High School as Phase 3b of Salford’s BSF Programme;

4. To note the indicative programme for the revised Phase 3 proposals;

5. To authorise the City Treasurer to issue a Section 151 officer affordability letter in connection with the revised Phase 3 proposals; and

6. To note that the development of the proposal for the Canterbury Centre (Health PRU) is currently under consideration as part of the wider SEN strategy review, and will be taken forward as Phase 3c of Salford’s BSF Programme.

The reasons are to ensure the timely delivery of the schools and services involved in the BSF programme.
An option considered and rejected was not to approve the revised proposals for Phase 3 of the BSF Programme.
The assessment of risk is High – As the national BSF programme has been halted, there is a requirement for the remaining government grant supporting the Salford BSF programme to be committed, therefore a timely decision on the proposals for the remaining schools in the BSF programme is necessary.
Source of funding: Government grant, City Council revenue contribution, schools budget contributions, third party receipts, capital receipts, supported and unsupported borrowing.

Legal advice: Supplied by Tony Hatton, of Legal Services.  The report contents have been approved and noted for monitoring purposes. New developments in the revised Phase 3 proposals will be subject to normal planning permission requirements. Community consultations will be undertaken as part of the statutory planning process.

Whilst there are no statutory school organisation changes contained within the proposals, a recent informal consultation with the schools and governing bodies affected, the RC Diocese, and ward councillors in November 2011 has been carried out.  

Financial advice: Supplied by Chris Mee, Group Accountant (PFI / BSF).
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:  
Report to Cabinet (13th December 2011) - Building Schools for the Future (BSF) Phase 3 - Revised Proposals (Part 1)
Report to Cabinet (13th December 2011) - Building Schools for the Future (BSF) Phase 3 - Revised Proposals (Part 2) *

* The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.

Contact Officer: Sue Wilkinson 

Tel No 0161 778 0228
	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Childrens Services Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed


J D Merry


Dated:  13/12 11
This decision was published on       14th December ,2011
This decision will come in force on     21 December,2011






